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RECENT AND UPCOMING WORK
The City of Noblesville is sharing updates, details and interesting aspects about the Reimagine Pleasant Street project 
in an effort to keep you up to date on our progress. We encourage you to follow the project on Twitter and Facebook! 

GREAT NEWS ON PROJECT FUNDING
As part of the city’s commitment to overseeing the project with fiscal responsibility, 
Noblesville recently received $5.9 million from the Indianapolis Metropolitan 
Planning Organization, which will help fund Phases II and III of Reimagine Pleasant 
Street and Phase II of the Midland Trace Trail.

UPCOMING ROAD CLOSURES
Various road closures for the project will begin this spring. See the attached 
closure map and official detour route. The detour route was designed to remain 
consistent during the various road closures during the 2023 construction season. 
The Riverwalk Trail is currently closed from Division Street to Vine Street to construct 
the connection to the Midland Trace Trail and a pedestrian tunnel underneath 
the new Pleasant Street. This section of the trail is anticipated to be closed until 
November 2024. While these closures will be a short-term inconvenience, the 
project will ultimately provide better mobility throughout our city! 

HISTORIC BRIDGE RELOCATION
The historic bridge that once carried the Midland Railway over the White River 
has been moved to clear the way for construction of the new Pleasant Street 
bridge. Beaty Construction used two large cranes to carefully lift and move the 
bridge. The bridge will be safely stored at Conner Prairie until it finds a new home 
in Hamilton County. 

Engineers explored various options for rehabilitating the bridge in place. Due 
to the existing bridge’s impact to the water level in the White River and Indiana 
Department of Natural Resources regulations, the bridge had to be moved prior 
to construction of the Pleasant Street project. Watch the timelapse video at  
vimeo.com/805155085

BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION
Construction of the new bridge continues. With drilling for the foundation shafts 
on the west side of the White River complete, the contractor has now moved 
drilling operations to the east side of the river. 

Once the drilled shafts are complete, foundation construction will continue 
with pile driving operations for the bridge piers and abutments, followed by 
construction of the piers and abutments. 

PARTNERSHIP WITH CONNER PRAIRIE
The City of Noblesville announced a partnership with Conner Prairie to temporarily 
store the historic bridge as part of the efforts to preserve the structure. Plans 
for the final destination of the refurbished, reassembled bridge are still being 
developed. View the press release at reimaginepleasantst.com/news
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